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What’s on ~ July 2018 
03/07 Peninsula Villages Land Trust - Meeting, 7.00pm, Hollesley Village Hall 
05/07 Coffee 7 Chat with Bring-&-Buy – 10.30am, the Hall 
07/07 Alderton Fete & Classic Cars – 2.00-5.00pm, Recreation Ground 
09/07 Village Hall & Recreation Ground Committee Meeting – 7.30pm, the Hall 
11/07 Parish Council Meeting – 7.00pm, the Hall 
12/07 OAP Lunch – Noon, Bawdsey School.  Please pre-book on 411365 
18/07 Hollesley Gardening Club Talk – “Summer Interest in the Garden”, 7.30pm, 

Bowls Club 
21/07 Bawdsey Market – 2.00-4.00pm, the Hall 
21/07 Midsummer Mishmash – 7.30pm, Hollesley Village Halll  
24/07 Police Mobile Unit – In layby near the Hall, 2.00-3.30pm 
28-29/07Arts & Crafts Exhibition & Sale – 10.00am-4.00pm, All Saints, Sutton 
The Hall” – Village Hall, Bawdsey 
Bawdsey Radar Thursdays/Sundays/Bank Holiday Mondays 11.00am-4.00pm 
Deben Ferry 10.00am-6.00pm every day 
Boathouse Café Thursday-Monday, 11.00am-5.00pm (all week in school holidays) 
Shelby’s, Warren Hill Weekdays 8.00am-4.00pm/Weekends 8.30am-3.00pm. 
Suffolk Punch Trust/Wild Tayberry Café Wednesday-Monday 10.30am-5.00pm 
Mobile Grocer Every Thurs, 11.30am-Noon, the Village Hall 
Woodbridge & District Safer Neighbourhood Team Tel: 01473 613500, email: 

woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk.  Dial 101 when less urgent than 999. 
 

JULY CHURCH SERVICES 
 Alderton Bawdsey Ramsholt 

1 8.00am Holy Communion   

8 8.00am Holy Communion 11.00am Holy Communion 11.00am Matins 

15 8.00am Holy Communion    

22  11.00am Morning Praise 11.00am Holy Communion 

29 11.00am Deben Churches Joint Communion Service, Bawdsey 

Also Morning Prayer - Mondays 9.00am Alderton/Wednesdays 9.30am Bawdsey.  
All requests for christenings, weddings, etc contact Rev Michael Hatchett (07801 
655199/01394 412052/michael.hatchett@yahoo.co.uk).  For pastoral support, 
please contact Revd Judith Andrews (01394 411642/ 
judith.andrews@btinternet.com) 
 

If you’d like your Bulletin emailed to you or if you have any future items please 
email louiselennard127@btinternet.com. 

 

Black & White Productions in association with Bawdsey Radar Trust presents 
Unseen Enemy - RADAR and the Cold War - A New Play by Suzanne Hawkes 

Performances at Bawdsey Transmitter Block 
Friday 20 July 7.30pm £14.00/£12.00 ~ Saturday 21/Sunday 22 July 2.00pm £14.00 

(includes entrance to the Block museum) 
Tickets 01394 279613 or www.ticketsource.co.uk/black-white-productions 
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VILLAGE STREET SALE 

We Are in the process of organising the annual street sale/car boot which could be 
on Sunday 16 September, but only if we have enough people who say that they 
want to do one.  So we need to know by 20 August to deal with adverts etc. 
The cost will be £5 and all monies made will go towards the War Memorial 
renovation.  Please contact Rawdon on 411459 if you would like to take part.  

 

BAWDSEY SCHOOL STRAWBERRY FAYRE 

The Bawdsey School strawberry fayre will be on Wednesday 11 July from 2.30-
4.00pm. All the village are welcome.  There will be a BBQ, Pimms, strawberries and 
cream and plenty of games.  Raffle tickets are available from Alderton village shop 
with a £50 cash prize. Please do support the fayre as all proceeds go towards 
equipment and activities for the children. 

 
WAR MEMORIAL 

Cleaning work has now started on the memorial and it already looks loads better.  
The stonemasons, F Masters, will next be blackening in the letters and repairing the 
plinth.  We can now think about the surrounding grass area, outside of the flower 
bed.  The Committee has had some thoughts about reducing the grass area to 
make it easier to access the recreation ground and thought it would look better 
replacing the area in front of the memorial with a mosaic, maybe with a poppy 
design.  With this is mind we need to set up a separate group to look at what form 
and design it should take, and how best to tackle it.  Money is still coming in to 
contribute towards the memorial, so it’s never too late if you still want to donate 
money towards it.  If you are interested in joining the group and helping us with the 
project please contact Rawdon (411459) or John Temple (410082). 

 

MOBILE GROCER 

Please note that the Mobile Grocer will not be visiting on Thursday 5 July.  Normal 
service resumes on Thursday 12 July, when Sonya and Sheila will be at the Village 
Hall between 11.30am-Noon. 

 
BAWDSEY VILLAGE FETE 

The weather was on our side to bring everybody along to make it such a great day.  
What a fantastic result, nudging to almost the £5,000 mark.  All down to those 
lovely people, villagers, relatives and friends, our neighbours at Shingle Street and 
the Quay who all turn up every year to run the stalls and know just what to do.  Also 
the people who help set up, and those who stay to the very end to make sure 
everything is put away properly, whom I am especially appreciative of, and without 
which the fete cannot take place. 
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ST MARY’S CHURCH NOTES 
Services – Sunday 8 July at 11.00am Holy Communion (CW) led by Revd Michael 
Hatchett; Saturday 21 July the return of Messy Church at Noon led by Di Barnard 
and team with usual activities and lunch provided.  Contact 411079.  Sunday 22 
July at 11.00am Morning Praise led by Reader Lydia Calvesbert and Elder Joy 
Andrews.  Sunday 29 July 11.00am at St Mary’s the Deben Churches joint 

Communion Service led by the Revd David Murdoch from Orford. 
Sunday 22 July at 9.30am at Hollesley (now the fourth Sunday of the month) Café 

Sundae led by Judy Foulger – teaching and discussion over breakfast. 
 

MIDSUMMER MISHMASH!  Hollesley Village Hall, Saturday 21 July at 7.30pm 
Music, song and dance - something for everyone - Bluewave Band, Windblown, 
Shingle Street Folk Band, Gypsy Dreams Belly Dancers and more!  All proceeds to 
Suffolk Animal Rescue.  Light refreshments available. Bring your own alcoholic 
drinks.  Raffle.  Tickets £5 available from Hollesley Post Office or phone Sylvia on 
01394 411526.  Please buy or reserve tickets in advance as seats are limited. 

 
ALL SAINTS ART AND CRAFT EXHIBITION AND SALE 

All Saints Church, Sutton will be hosting an Art and Craft Exhibition and Sale on 
Saturday 28 and Sunday 29 July.  Art work from local artists will be exhibited for 
viewing/sale from 10.00am-4.00pm both on the Saturday and Sunday. A selection of 
local crafts will also be on sale in the Church together with some craft 
demonstrations.  Light refreshments will be available during the event and there are 
toilet facilities at the Church.  Free admission. 
Sue and Daphne are wondering whether anyone has a display board or an easel 
which we could borrow for the Art and Craft event.  If you are able to help or need 
more information please contact one of us on the following phone numbers.  With 
grateful thanks.   Sue (01394 411793), Daphne (01394 384659) 
 

THE PENINSULA PRACTICE  

Alderton 01394 411641 & Orford 01394 450315 www.thepeninsulapractice.co.uk 

DAY ALDERTON ORFORD HOLLESLEY 

Monday 8.00am to 2.30pm 8.00am to 6.30pm 1.30pm to 5.30pm 

Tuesday 8.00am to 6.30pm CLOSED  

Wednesday 8.00am to 6.30pm 8.00am to 1.00pm  

Thursday 8.00am to 6.30pm 8.00am to 1.00pm  

Friday 8.00am to 6.30pm 8.00am to 1.00pm  

Please note when a surgery is closed during the day, your call will be automatically 
transferred to the other site without the need to re-dial. 
New Registrations - We are delighted to be accepting patients of all ages from your 
address to our surgery. The Peninsula Practice is proud to offer the full range of 
general practice services including full contraceptive services and minor surgical 
procedures and dispensing of medication on site. The surgery is proud to be rated 
as OUTSTANDING for CQC.  Appointments can be made with male or female GPs. 
Surgery Closures - GP Training Closure 18 July 2018, 13-00-18.30. 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
Mary Warner Educational Foundation This charity is empowered to make grants 
to students under the age of 25 who live in the area and who may be in need of 
financial assistance. The monies must be used for promoting education and can 
include awarding bursaries to eligible students, maintenance allowances or grants 
tenable at any school or further education institute as well as for uniforms, clothing, 
tools, instruments or books to assist persons to pursue their education, a trade or 
service. The Trustees are looking to make a fresh set of grants at their next 
meeting in late September. Application forms can be obtained from Cross Ram and 
Co Solicitors on 01728 724111 or email info@crossram.co.uk. They advise 
applying after exam results are known and, if applicable, once a college place has 
been confirmed. 
SID anti-speeding device: SCC Highways has approved four sites in the village 

where an SID device could safely be positioned and they will be installing posts in 
the next few weeks. PGL has given a generous donation towards the purchase of 
the SID and grants from SCDC and SCC have also been sought. 
Camping on Bawdsey Beach: The Clerk has learned that it is illegal to camp on 

an SSSI: a site of Special Scientific Interest. The Deben Estuary is such an SSSI. 
Anyone camping on Bawdsey Beach can therefore be reported to Natural England. 
Overnight camping at East Lane is also illegal as it is in private ownership. The 
Deben Peninsula has a wealth of campsites in attractive surroundings which could 
be pointed out to campervan owners. 
Next PC Meeting: This will take place on Wednesday 11 July at 7.00pm in the 

village hall. All welcome. The agenda will be published on the website and put up 
on the PC notice board. 

 
SUNDAY 24 JUNE 

BAWDSEY WELCOMES THE RAF100 BATON RELAY TEAM 

On 1 April this year, one hundred years since the formation of the Royal Air Force, 
a specially designed baton set off on a journey around the UK and abroad.  At 
2.00pm precisely on the 24 June, Callum (running) and Gemma (on a bike) who 
had left Woodbridge earlier that afternoon, arrived at the Bawdsey Radar 
Transmitter Block to a rousing reception from a welcoming party of RAF personnel, 
cadets, veterans and other associations plus members of the public keen to show 
their support for the men and women of the RAF. 
Group Captain Robert Woods, Station Commander RAF High Wycombe, who had 
the original idea for the Baton relay, gave a speech to formally welcome and 
congratulate the team on their achievements.   It was especially poignant for 
the Group Captain, as his father Peter, who had been stationed at Bawdsey, and 
his son James were there as well to join in the celebrations.  After the ceremony, 
Peter shared many stories and fond memories of his Bawdsey days. 
The brand new radar exhibition in the Transmitter Block was open to everyone for 
the day and with some welcome drinks and excellent cakes laid on by the Bawdsey 
volunteers, a total of over £160 was collected for the RAF100 Appeal.  This was a 
very special day for all involved and it was a fantastic recognition of the part that 
Bawdsey has played in the RAF story that started 100 years ago. 

http://www.the/


 
www.bawdsey.onesuffolk.net  www.bawdsey.onesuffolk.net 

BAWDSEY SCHOOL NEWS 
Congratulations to Sebastian Mobee, now in Year 10 at Farlingaye, who has 
recently been selected for the U15 England basketball team. Sebastian attended 
Bawdsey Primary School and has been a member of Ipswich Basketball Club for 
many years. He has progressed through the East of England selection process to 
the dizzy heights of the England team. He has just been to Copenhagen and 
played his first game as part of the squad. As a school, we are so proud of his 
achievements and hope that he inspires the children in school to pursue their own 
dreams. 
As well as this amazing news our children have been lucky enough to be training 
with Katy Sealy, a Belize Olympic competitor.  They have also taken part in the 
massive Quadkids competition against 400 pupils for the Suffolk school games.  
Mrs Rankin our sport leader has also started arranging competitions in different 
sports for all the local small schools, with the support of Farlingaye High School and 
we are working towards our next Gold award in sport. 
We are also very proud of our year 5 pupils' participation in a concert of almost 400 
pupils playing their brass instruments at Trinity park. Next month we are also 
looking forward to greeting a very special guest at the Bawdsey Radar museum. 
We have started making our flags ready and feel privileged to be invited!  
Do come along to our Strawberry Fayre on Wednesday 11 July starting after Sports 
Day at 2.30pm. This fayre is always great fun and everyone is welcome.  
Baby and toddler group is every Friday from 1.30pm. All again are welcome to 
come and play in the EYFS setting and there are no costs. No booking required.  
Seniors' lunches are the second Thursday of each month. Do come to join us for a 
two course lunch for £3.40. Please phone the school to book 01394 411365.  

 
WILD VILLAGES 

Enjoying the wildlife in Bawdsey, Alderton, Hollesley and Boyton 
Nature’s Night-lights, Boyton Village Hall, Thursday 12 July at 8.00pm 
A magical evening, starting with a talk by Tim Gardiner at Boyton Village Hall on all 
matters glow-worm. Then, if the weather is suitable, we’ll move on to some nearby 
sites where we hope to see glow-worms for ourselves.  Boyton Village Hall is at 
TM377472. We’ll probably move on to the parking area at Track 10 (TM357467), 
just down from Scotland Fen, at around 9.15pm but this depends on the weather so 
please check nearer the date if you want to just come to this part of the evening. 
See our Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/wildvillages/ or visit  
www.groundwork.org.uk/wild-villages for more information and for posts on local 
wildlife matters, or any questions, contact Gary Lowe, Groundwork Community 
Project Officer, email gary.lowe@groundwork.org.uk/tel: 07736 132871. 
 

ALDERTON FETE & CLASSIC CARS 
Saturday 7 July 2018 

2.00-5.00pm 
Alderton Recreation Ground 

Contact – aldertonsuffolk@gmail.com - 411596 

 

HAVERGATE ADVENTURE 2018 
RSPB Woodbridge Local Group is running the Havergate Adventure again for the 
30th year.  It will run over three days from Saturday August 18 to Monday August 
20.  We welcome families, individuals, those new to bird watching and those with 
experience to see what birds and other wildlife you can find on our guided tour of 
Suffolk’s only island. 
Boats depart from Orford Quay hourly from 9.30am to 1.30pm and tours last 2 
hours 40 minutes.  Tickets: Adults £15.00, under 16’s £ 3.00.  Free binocular hire 
and homemade refreshments available to purchase on the island. 
To book please visit the Havergate website on www.rspb.org.uk/havergateisland.  
Or, for more information call the Havergate Office on 01394 450732 to speak to us 
or leave a message so that we can get back to you. 

  
NEW COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT OFFICERS 

Suffolk Constabulary’s nine new Community Engagement Officers (CEO) are now 
in post and will be working hard to ensure they engage with communities, 
individuals and partners in their area.  
These dedicated officers will work closely with the Safer Neighbourhood Teams 
(SNTs) to build engagement opportunities to keep communities better informed of 
what the force is doing, identify crime trends in their area and be responsible for 
organising some particular public meetings. 
The CEOs will use a variety of engagement tools that will include face to face 
meetings and surgeries, but will also make increasing use of digital and social 
media. By using all of these methods they will ensure that relevant information is 
provided in a timely way. 
Each CEO will be using a dedicated Facebook account for their locality to ensure 
residents are aware of, and can take part in, events, campaigns, initiatives and 
meetings. They will also be looking at how they can support and develop volunteer 
schemes in their areas such as Community Speedwatch and Neighbourhood 
Watch. 
The CEO is a uniformed operational role, operating from the nine existing locality 
bases with the officers’ working day and evening shifts.  The nine Community 
Engagement Officers are: 
PC Helen Self - Mildenhall 
PC Paul Fox - Bury St Edmunds 
PC Stefan Henriksen – Stowmarket 
PC Amy Yeldham - Lowestoft 
PC Simon Green - Halesworth 
PC Rachael Partridge - Ipswich East, Felixstowe & Woodbridge 
PC Jonathan Cuff - Ipswich Central 
PC David Wright - Ipswich West & Hadleigh 
PC Jon Gerrish – Sudbury & Haverhill 
Full details of the nine officers can be found on the Suffolk Constabulary website 
http://www.suffolk.police.uk/contact-us/community-engagement-officers 
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